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PART ONE

 


 


Charles was sitting on a lawn overlooking the high white cliffs;
contemplated that sea gray and impetuous that divided the Big
Island from the rest of the continent.

That day Charles noticed that the sea seemed strangely calmer
than usual , although it was always full of rippling waves of white
water after being smashed on the high cliffs , almost motionless ,
the wind, which for days had swept the island by fear an early
winter, had stopped and the sky blue, as you rarely saw, seemed to
presage the return of the season just passed. Charles was a boy of
sixteen, the son of the blacksmith of the small village of Hoosiers
, who spent his days helping when and how could the father in the
small forge and, above all , hanging out with the other boys of the
village to the hills and meadows , always on the hunt for something
they can take home or simply daydreaming about the world outside of
their small and quiet village. Charles's mother was a tall woman
with red hair, features gifts with skin as white as the cliffs and
eyes as blue as the sky , which was not ever miss a smile to his
family , despite the difficulties and the thoughts that crowded the
mind.

Charles and his parents lived simply but with dignity their
condition, many of the rest fared worse than them , the moment was
difficult , famines and wars just passed had depleted the large
island which, again, was living in chaos since in spite of
everything on the throne sat a king of the island not far too long
, the barons greedy and unscrupulous thought only to amass wealth
and plot , as they were subjugated by the Lord of evil that fueled
their low feelings and , more importantly, prevented them to
maintain the island in a condition of peace.

Everywhere were obvious signs of decline , the ancient cities
were in ruins and their inhabitants had taken refuge in the woods ,
or , as the family of Charles , in the small villages forgotten by
everyone even by the gods. The men had stopped praying to the gods
of heaven and earth, when the shadows of evil had descended on the
Big Island , dropping one by one the kingdoms, and throwing the
population into despair ; nothing had served in the prayers of the
people , the temples had fallen into disrepair under the blows of
the Lord of evil, to which the gods did not offer any resistance
and men, weak and subjugated by the power had been enslaved and
then destroyed by the Lord of Evil, which had given rise to the
three kingdoms of evil on which reigned terror with his
children. 

Charles, like any other boy, he had no expectations for the future,
since this seemed enveloped by darkness and barely could think
about the next day .... the sleep of the inhabitants of the Big
Island , they were always surrounded by terror and night, his fall
, freezing the blood of men who felt the darkness come to life a
thousand ghosts circling as watchdogs up in the morning, hoping
that the future seemed to have abandoned forever the Island, and
the greatness of his reign was fading in memory like the morning
mist .

The stories of the elderly became more and more a faded memory
and hope by now had been broken forever. Absorbed in these
thoughts, he did not notice a thick , dense fog had enveloped in an
atmosphere of surreal , almost magical. Suddenly her young body ,
still not carved by fatigue, he was numb and tired mind fell into a
deep sleep  

Charles had a disturbing dream.

And there appeared a small, grim old woman who in her cold
cavern, dimly lit by a dim light , waving a wooden spoon in a pot
filled with boiling entrails of sheep echoing in the cave a
gurgling sound dull and deep, as well as a stench unbearable.

Suddenly , as if it had been disturbed by someone, showing his
face turned pale , lifeless white eyes and an evil grin that showed
a toothless mouth , but despite everything seemed observing it
carefully without the escaped one particular , those eyes white
followed him closely gleaming in the dim light of the cave. Without
delay he called Charles with a wave of his hand marked by the
passing slow and inexorable, the infinite time .

Charles felt himself irresistibly attracted to her and stepped
curious to see where it would lead , but mostly because he could
not resist the invitation so he felt moved by an unknown force to
follow that woman. 

T he old woman grabbed a quick gesture and secure a torch that
burned on the cave wall by emitting ominous plumes of black smoke
as the dress she wore ragged and worn awkwardly.

He pulled back with a quick gesture tent covered by a thick
layer of dust , which is also antiquated as the lady who hid access
to a stairway carved into the gray limestone. The woman, with a
firm step and decided to quickly descended the steep and almost
endless descent and Charles struggled to keep up with her , but did
not show any sign of fatigue for pride or failure rather had to
keep up the old to avoid the steep fall steps also poorly assembled
. The young man did not understand well how long covered walkway
that narrow , but of course , he was sure , must have spent a good
quarter of an hour .

Finally finished the stairs and in front of them , lit by torch
light, showed a large cave as cold as the cold winter , and so
broad as to be able to comfortably hold the immense castle of the
city of Ahab . 

The city of Ahab was the ancient and mythical city of the king, who
in previous centuries in that unfortunate era in which he lived
Charles , had ruled with wisdom and benevolence the Big Island and
the people who populated it , thus making the wealth and prosper
well-being of the island.

From the stories heard as a child, when her grandparents were still
alive and lived with his family , Charles recalled how the city was
famous for its golden roofs that made it to the bright rays of the
sun, and as the king's palace the king was so beautiful and rich,
to become legend and a destination for curious people from all
parts of the known world.

It told the story of immense fountains from which jets of high
water , drew pictures always different roads so wide by four
chariots to pass at the same time next to each other , but more
importantly, the high tower that stood on the east , entirely
covered with gold and ivory the more white you've ever seen,
shining in the rising of the dawn and until sunset , when tall rose
the sound of the immense horn, announcing the arrival of the night
and closing the immense gate of the city .

It, after the terrible wars that had torn the Big Island , there
was nothing left but an old memory , in fact told the elders that
when the Lord of Evil, with a betrayal of Commander of the Knights
Imar , had sunk the blade of his sword into the chest of the great
king , the gods of heaven and earth had plunged the city of Ahab ,
forever concealing men and subtracting it from the domain of the
Lord of evil 

After a moment of bewilderment and amazement , Charles came to
himself , and the old woman , who had never lost sight of , it
almost seemed to read his mind .

Rasped the old woman said, " Do not be afraid Charles approached
me , looking down into the ravine , you will see the past, the
present and the future , what was and what will be if the will of
the gods of heaven and earth will be fulfilled ; bend your ear and
you can hear the breath of the dragon millennia vigil on world
events slowly enunciating the time that is given to mortal men ,
before passing away . "

Charles was visibly upset by the words of the old woman , and
especially by the fact that she had called him by name, a name that
no one had ever told her . Almost as if it was drawn by an
irresistible force obeyed the invitation and looked down into the
ravine. Immediately appeared out of nowhere a river of crystal
clear water a river that had no power , apparently motionless , but
ran as fast as the arrow shot into the air by a skilled archer ,
its waters as clear as diamond let you see the rocks of the ravine
and the thousand flashes of abundant crystals that came out of the
rocks.

Immediately he could see into the human figures that moved with
ease using the actions of everyday life and recognize her mother
without delay , by the thick and beautiful red hair and her father,
who was carrying on his shoulders a little and smart boy with light
eyes. 

Charles gave a start of joy, underlined by the evil grin of the old
, but he died shortly after , when the river flowing reminded him
of the sad story of his family, as he remembered it.

In fact, Charles had a sister , Rowena , that if he was fourteen
, about eight years before, had not died for prolonged famine and
disease that they had put a strain on the Big Island , the fruit of
the Lord of Evil and his sons that ruled the island with violence
and fear.

That vision saddened because Charles remembered his small Rowena
carefree when playing on the lawns and when the small , tired of
the long day , he fell asleep on his shoulder hug.

Then he saw himself reflected in the water , that was present,
but at some point that vision was interrupted by a scene of war
between the heavy knights golden armor and swords and invincible
demons from his eyes darting screaming unholy words as faced with
the arms knights dark gold. I ntimidated , Charles stepped back,
but the old woman grabbed him by the arm vigorously with quick
motion , bringing it to the brink of the precipice and thundering
in a hollow voice , "Listen ! " Son of the Big Island is
listening."

Charles , stiffened by terror that crossed his mind and body,
listened as he was ordered, he heard a deep and gloomy breathing
interrupted only by a strident wail inhuman ; was the dragon that
lies in the ravine without end, the creature of the of heaven and
earth have to guard the place and time of the events of the men ,
the dragon who knows everything and sees everything in the clear
waters of the river of time. Charles did not understand why he had
been brought him there, and did not understand why he asked the old
woman : "Tell me what you want ."

She did not answer, just a few meters away from him , he raised
his arms toward the ceiling of the cave, and let out a terrifying
scream , like that of the bear wounded by the spears of hunters
unwary , and then a great light enveloped her in a whirl and
blinding from there came a creature that he had only seen on the
wooden votive figures that the inhabitants of that land brought
into the temple on the banks of the lake of the dead, about a
hundred miles north of where she lived Charles. Now he was sure,
that strange creature was Thera, the warrior goddess who protects
the king of the Big Island.

Thera wore a mighty shining armor, which gave off flashes of
blinding light, and her red hair flowing in the air drew mysterious
figures. 

His aura shone like the midday sun , but you could read in his face
the pity and fury that is reflected in the eyes of the warriors in
battle , his face shone white fascinating the guy who, even though
he was blinded by the light , could not take Away from that
wonderful creature .

Charles covered his eyes with one hand , but still managed to
see that slim and curvy figure that had nothing to do with the old
harpy who had brought him there, he was enraptured almost
superhuman enchanted by the beauty that emanated that fascinating
creature.

Surrounded by the mystical light , the goddess turned to Charles
with these words: " Listen to me carefully , the young king , why
do you expect a difficult task and fraught with danger . You'll
have to get the three kingdoms of the island ruled by the evil
Uthor , son of the god of darkness , the butcher Sandor , who
devotes his temples to death, and in the end the terrible Mentor ,
who reigns in the eternal ice of the north.

You can not have nothing against them without the help of the
gods who inhabit the forests and beat the slow passing of the
seasons , you'll need all their support so do not attach themselves
to the demons of your soul, listen to this because I'm about to
tell you.

When you wake up not to return home , because that is no longer
your home, but turn your without delay to the river of virgins,
where the young brides are washed before the sacred ceremony.

Take off your clothes and go in the water, wait patiently for
the lady of the river, who knows everything and can do everything,
she will dress with the invincible armor that was the king of
kings, and will deliver you the sword that I wield now , do not be
afraid to why do you think she will give the courage that he was
the king of the Big Island and will make you a fearless warrior and
full of ardor.

Then continue to the time of the enchanted forest , and you
entered did not listen to the voices that attempt to infuse fear,
there you will find a cave whose entrance is concealed by the
flowers of the plant eternal sleep , that is the cave of sapphires,
there you will find the wizard who Thutor listen to the voices of
nature and speaks with the gods, convince him with words of wisdom
and a pure heart to follow you in your path, because he will guide
you and help you , do not trust anyone else because from that
moment on, the gods of evil and darkness that dwell in the depths
of every human being will try to confuse you and get away from your
path , their blandishments have poisoned the minds of the barons
that today, ubjugated to the power of evil, fail to keep the peace
on the Big Island that is drawing in ruins , as you well know .
Just listen to your heart and always and the voice of the gods that
you will always be close, do not be afraid and keep balance your
mood .

You'll have to get the three kingdoms to take possession of the
heart of which is preserved in the ice castle of Mentor. Once in
your hands you will need to place it in the hole of the stone altar
which is located in the forest of lost souls , located in the
region of the giants, the only time you will have your reward,
which will make you a legend immortal , and all future generations
will sing your deeds Now go ! Remember what I told you , fulfill
the will of the gods . "

Charles woke up immediately , he was visibly upset by the dream
that he had appeared as a reality , and his panting breath showed
that state of anxiety that had pervaded during the brief but
intense sleep. 

He stood up he decided, more out of curiosity and amusement than
conviction , the rest had nothing else to do , to go as the goddess
Thera had said in the dream, the river of virgins, then you put it
on the cobbled street that bisects the small and simple village in
which he lived and that would lead in a few minutes to the river ,
beyond the tree line and before it started to look at the dark
forest.

When he arrived he noticed that , unusually , there was no one,
neither the children , as he had done many years before , had fun
catching the little green frogs that inhabit the shore , or on the
hottest days , were the bathroom, nor use women who were washing
clothes in the river. 

Taking advantage of the unusual calm undressed , carefully putting
their clothes on the bank of caring that does not get wet and
sgualcissero especially to avoid the reproaches of his mother, with
a chill , the rest had already spent the summer on the Big Island
and the cold did not wait for ever , entered the waters crystal
clear and there he immersed himself completely.

He was so a few minutes looking around, waiting for a sign that
highlighted the presence of the lady of the river, as it was
revealed in a dream.

The wait seemed interminable to Charles , so he decided it was
time to go because it was clear that nothing would happen and that
everything was just a figment of the imagination in boyhood dream ,
but just as he was about to swim to the shore, arose a strong wind
rippled the surface of the water , forming a reel is not too far
away from the boy , Charles was scared and hasten to swim to the
shore , even though he had the feeling that despite the efforts
unable to move from where he was .

It was at that exact moment that a hand from the bottom of the
water, with a narrow powerful grabbed him by the ankle. Serves no
purpose the strength of the guy who could not resist the terrifying
force that dragged him down into the river bottom.

Charles had a moment , perhaps more than a moment of true terror
, his eyes wide with fear and inability to breathe him paralyzed.
At that moment he realized that his life was in real danger ,
however, and realized that the prodigious strength came from a
woman , or rather a creature that looked like a woman, who was
standing directly behind him.

 

He turned and saw the face of the lady of the river, was snow-white
set with two large eyes that gave blacks looked gloomy, but
intelligent ; her curvy body and fast was covered with a coat of
mail that reminded flakes very close to the scales of the fish.

The lady looked at him with affection and kindness, and it almost
seemed to smile.

Charles was raised by that expression family , maternal , and
realized he was not breathing , you could say anything strange ,
but he was in the bottom of the river , and yet breathe like fish
that passed him almost intrigued by the strange being dropped
suddenly in their world. 

His body was as light as air and his mind was in tune with the
elements around him was a really great feeling , he hoped that it
would never end.

At that point the lady walked beside him , stroking his young
face, stared into his eyes, and Charles was convinced that
something miraculous ,as if that were not enough, was about to
happen. 

In fact, everything became red like the sunset , a feeling of
warmth and well-being through him completely and he was to
accomplish what the goddess Thera had said.

In only imperceptible moment his body was wrapped in a swirl of
bubbles whirled on itself, and in this whirling his body was
covered with an armor forged by the gods, who centuries before had
protected the king of kings.

Charles was thrown out of the water and fell , strange to say ,
gently on the shore completely dry as if it had never entered the
water.

The amazement had seized the young man who was guided by his
fate now marked by the events took benevolent gods who , it was
evident , could not escape in any way and , ultimately , maybe even
he did not want to escape from it.

The lady of the river she also emerged in all its beauty and
graced with a light step and almost flew , walked over to Charles ,
with his right hand wielding the sword that he had already seen in
a dream , it was the sword of the warrior goddess Thera , the
diamond blade as pure as the air sparkled in the sunlight and the
hilt of steel was in the form of a serpent with the head of an
eagle.

The lady handed him the mighty weapon to Charles, who caught it
with solemn devotion stagliandola high in the sky, and still
admiring it in all its glory.

The sword shone like the sun , emitting colorful flashes and it
seemed that emits a sound, singing a sweet and delicate that caused
his mind.

The lady of the river, who knows everything and can do
everything, he turned to the boy with the words " you're wearing
the armor and wielding the sword that will make you invincible to
your enemies , but they can not have anything against the gods of
darkness if you do not you will have the pure heart and not confide
in gods of earth and sky that you claim . Now go and do what you're
told . Do not stop until the fate that the gods have laid out for
you will not be perfect, never fear the darkness that the gods of
darkness will try to lay on the battlefield and in your heart ,
because the light of the gods which is enclosed the sword , knows
no fear , remember that the sword that he wields great power and
entrusted to her every time I hear your heart give way , the sword
will give you the strength to fight and the courage to fight
against adversity waiting for you ". 

After these words the lady of the river disappeared , leaving
Charles amazed and incredulous , even if there were to awaken the
visible signs of that fantastic match.

Charles did not wait even a moment , he knew now what he had to
do and knew what would be his fate , he walked toward the enchanted
forest as he had been ordered , the road was long and certainly not
the easiest , but in his heart knew that its going to make it
anyway. 

It was already very late and the guy certainly could not continue
in the dark, so he decided to atone for the night in a forest of
oaks, where the light of a fire could consume his first meal of
that incredible day.

The forest was full of rabbits jumping between the roots of the
trees tall and black oaks , so it was not difficult to catch one
and arrange for dinner. As he finished, he lay down covering fire
with dry grass and foliage that abounded there, indulging in a deep
sleep. 

As his limbs were loosed to sleep, Charles dreamed what had
happened that day, but suddenly her sweet remembrance was
interrupted by a scary nightmare.

The gods of darkness appeared to him in all their terrible
monstrosities and began with sweet words and cruel to instill fear
in his heart, with the aim of undermining the courage and zeal that
the gods of heaven and earth had instilled in him 'mood.

Charles writhed and jerked several times , it seemed almost in
the throes of a convulsive attack , but he was fighting , he was
fighting his first battle against the evil that , as he was told
the goddess Thera and the first lady of the river and then , he
would try to every means to prevent his mission, the evil lord of
fear showed the boy who , blessed by the gods, would attempt to
defeat his sons yoked to him in fear , but in fact , without
honor.

Charles , therefore , recalled in his sleep all his mental
energies and begged the gods to help him in this terrible
predicament, knowing that they would have done so as promised, and
in fact the strength of Charles seemed centuplicarsi and he was
able to drive out those horrible creatures in their kingdom, thus
winning his first battle.

Dawn seemed to arrive earlier than usual, and Charles was
awakened by a red and warm ray of sunlight that had penetrated
quite thick branches stroking his face and eyes , and inviting him
to his feet , as if to remind him of the reason for his trip.

 

Charles woke up quickly , knowing he had to continue that journey ,
wiped his face and cooled in the cold waters of a pond still
covered by thick fog of the night. Took the road that had broken
the day before , and went on without stopping. The journey lasted
two full days from dawn to dusk, stopped only to rest and eat
something when the sun had disappeared, leaving room for the
night.

At the dawn of the third day came to the edge of the enchanted
forest, hesitated to enter remembering how Thera told him : "Go
without delay and not listen to the voices that attempt to infuse
fear." He gathered all his strength and went inside.

Not a forest seemed different from the others and thought that
maybe the goddess had been excessive in his warning. 

As he came into the forest and began to blow one zephyr that moved
the high green tops of the trees , and suddenly had the feeling
that the forest had been animated.

A shiver ran through his body , and Charles , almost
instinctively clutched the hilt with the right hand of the mighty
sword. 

Continuing , he saw the trees moving and twitching and he heard a
voice thin and evil , carried by the wind , calling him by name : "
Charles....Charles!".

The poor boy 's heart began to beat so fast that it almost
seemed to love him out of the chest , Charles had become seduced by
the terror was impeded in his movements and he could no longer
think. 

Immediately appeared before the shades of the dead who live in the
woods and with their sing-song sweet and terrible at the same time
said to him, " Come with us , do not continue on your journey ,
because there is only suffering and eventually death , follow us
and you will get a happy life, you recover you of riches and rule
over our kingdom for ever . "

Charles could not , even if willing, to react to those words and
felt strongly attracted by flattery and promises of those beings ,
but had to win and not to be drawn deeper into the abyss of
fear.

So, with a great effort , he tried to impose on the minds and
the hearts of not listening , and above all not to believe ,
because another was his task , and others were the reasons and
promises of the gods.
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